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November 3, 2016

Manitoba Sustainable Development
Environmental Approvals Branch
Suite 160, 123 Main Street
Winnipeg, MB

R3C 1AS

Re: Fairway Colony (Minto Holding Co. Ltd.)
Licence No: 2095R
W %2 8-11-16W, RM of North Cypress

To Whom it May Concern,

Pursuant to the installation of the gas venting, dewatering system and 30 mil PVC liner in the west cell of
the domestic wastewater lagoon, this letter is intended to advise that the installation of these items and
associated systems have been completed in an acceptable manner in accordance with the submittal
drawings with the following exceptions:

1) The interconnecting pipe between cells is to be trimmed back such that the extension beyond the
interior surface is minimized once the ballast material has been installed.

2) Installation of the ballast material is to be performed with extreme caution so as not to damage
the synthetic liner.

3) Deposits of stone similar to that used during installation of the gas venting system were noted on
top of the liner in several locations. This stone along with any other deleterious material that may
damage the liner is to be removed prior to placing the ballast material.

4) Installation of the dewatering pump and fastening of the sump cover is to be completed prior to
commissioning.

Once the items identified above that may impact the liner have been rectified, it is deemed acceptable to
begin installation of the ballast material. Caution should be exercised to avoid placing frozen material
directly in contact with the PVC liner. Similarly, placement of the ballast material should take place
when the temperature of the liner is above freezing to ensure it is pliable and that any water present on the
liner is thawed so as to avoid puncturing the liner with sharp edges.



Fairway Colony November 3, 2016
Please feel free to contact our office if you have any questions or concerns in this regard.

Sincerely Submitted;

South-Man Engineering
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Peter Grieger, P. Eng.




